Priest River Elementary Board Report, 9/11/25



Enrollment:	327
Enrollment:	327

Activities/Celebrations:

<u>Back to School Night, September 4th</u> - A big thank you to our teachers for all their hard work preparing for the new school year! Our students also put in great effort to have wonderful work to share with their parents. And a special thanks to our PTO for providing a hotdog meal for our families.

<u>Annual Spartan Race will be October 1st</u> - Mr. Perry, together with our Specials Team and PTO, will host our Annual Spartan Race for students. Each grade level's top winners will be recognized, and every student will receive a special token to celebrate their participation.

<u>Student Council Elections</u> - Many of our 4th - 6th Grade students have applied for positions on our student council. Speeches were given on Googlemeet on September 15 & 16th. Voting will take place, and the winners will be announced on Tuesday, Sept. 16th. What an exciting thing to see all the amazing posters, and the caliber of the students that are running for student council. I look forward to seeing the great things they do this school year. Thank you to our 5th Grade teacher Terin Tyler for being our Student Council Advisor this year!

Curriculum/Instruction:

Our PRE grade-level teams worked together to choose the top three standards in Math, ELA, and Writing. Each grade created posters to track these goals. When students master a standard, we'll place a star with their name on the poster. Student growth will then be celebrated at our quarterly awards ceremonies. These key standards help ensure students are fully prepared for the next grade level.

<u>"You Can Learn" Professional Development</u> - Was an online two hour training with author Tim Brown. Tim Brown shared how important it is to have students know what they need to learn, and track their progress toward meeting those standards. Every certificated teacher will receive Tim Brown's book You Can Learn, and will participate in a monthly book study in their PLC's. College credit from University of Idaho will be available for those who want the unit.

Community Outreach:

<u>High School Football, Cheer & Volleyball Readers</u> - We were so fortunate to have members of the Football, Cheer, and Volleyball teams visit our school on Wednesday, September 10, to read to each classroom. Our students loved having the high school Spartans share their time and stories with them! Then, on Thursday, September 11, PRE students showed their Spartan pride by dressing in orange and black and cheering on our teams. Go Spartans!

<u>VIP (Volunteer In-Service Program)</u>: The First VIP Trainings for the year will be held on Tuesday, Sept. 16th 9:00 a.m. and at 4:30 p.m. A Big Thank You to parents, family, and community members that took time to participate in the training so they can volunteer to help our school.

Back to School Night -







You Can Learn PD/PLC Work 9/5/25 -





High School Football, Cheer, and Volleyball Team Reads to PRE!





